P.O Box 621 Kingston, Ontario K7L 4X1

(613) 542-2467

March 12 1996

Dear member, past member (or friend) of the K.T.C.

The time for the K.T.C. mailing has come again. This year's mailing signifies the arrival of the K.T.C.'s 70th season that will open April 27, 1996. Our "SEASON OPENING GALA" will be May 4, 1996, so we would like to see new and old members.

Please tell your friends about our club and the extraordinary value or pass on a copy of this letter or the flyer to a non-member. The K.T.C. offers a friendly playing atmosphere for all levels of play including tournament, recreational and social players. The mixed singles ladder offers opponents at all levels and generally encompasses groups of five or six members at every level. New and old members are encouraged to join the ladder to meet players at your level. The club will again offer Rob Cooper's famous socials to meet new members and renew old acquaintances. The week night doubles league is always a great night to get out and play some doubles.

## MEMBERSHIP FEES FOR THE 1996 SEASON

	Before April 15th	After April	15th
FAMILY	\$372.90 + 26.10(G	ST) = \$399	\$415.89 + 29.11(GST) = \$445
COUPLE	\$279.44 + 19.56(G	ST) = \$299	\$313.08 + 21.92(GST) = \$335
ADULT	\$185.98 + 13.02(G	ST) = \$199	210.28 + 14.72(GST) = 225
STUDENT	\$129.91 + 9.09(G	ST) = \$139	149.53 + 10.47(GST) = 160
JUNIOR	92.52 + 6.48(G)	ST) = \$ 99	102.80 + 7.20(GST) = 110

We are pleased to maintain our policy of not charging court fees!

## FINANCIAL CONTRIBUTIONS FROM MEMBERS

We are always looking for financial contributions from members. Please remember the club has a volunteer executive and is a non-profit club run for the benefit of members and the community. If you are able to help the club with a donation we will accept a donation in any amount. We are also looking for donations in kind, such as a computer, cash register, furniture, and other items.

We would like to thank all the members who have made a contribution in the past and hope they continue in future.

## **TOURNAMENTS**

We are looking for sponsors for various tournaments during the year. We are pleased to announce we have a major sponsor for our open tournament. Saturn has agreed to sponsor the K.T.C. **Saturn** Open. We would like to thank Saturn for their sponsorship. We are still looking additional sponsors for all tournaments. Tournaments will be named after any major sponsor and all other sponsors will be given appropriate recognition. If you, your employer or anyone would be interested in any type of sponsorship feel free to contact Tony Roth at 376-3922

## **AUCTION**

Last year in August we had our First Annual Gala. Everyone thoroughly enjoyed the evening. If you missed it you are in luck this year we are going to have our Second Annual Gala. If we can get enough support we would like to have an auction in conjunction with the event in late August. If anyone is interested in making contributions to be put up for auction or in helping organize the event please leave the information with the stewards.

We are delighted Tony Roth has agreed to be our tennis pro for the upcoming season. Tony's teaching ability, level of play and friendliness off the court are a great asset for the club. Last year Tony was able to offer some new initiatives to increase the club's revenue, by expanding the junior camp and offering a PAINT THE CLUB CLINIC in which all of the proceeds were donated to the club. Watch this season for a PAINT THE COURTS CLINIC, a great way to help the club and improve your game at the same time.

There may be an opening for a steward this summer. Anyone interested should apply to the club, P.O. Box 621, K7L 4X1 before March 22. Due to the popularity of the junior tennis camp and the demand for instructors, preference may be given to stewards with teaching experience.

CLEAN UP DAY will be <u>SATURDAY</u>, <u>APRIL 20th at 10:00am</u> (rain date April 27). As in past years this will be a great day to meet other members while raking leaves. Donuts and coffee will be provided but please bring a rake. The use of a pickup truck would be greatly appreciated.

If you have any questions or comments please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours truly,

Frank Cameron

Frank Cameron

President

Phone 531-7958